
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the November 9, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:30 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Floyd Grove, Reade Witman and Tony Gay. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer), Bill Cassidy (Solicitor) and Tom Plitt (Township Supervisor).
Jim made a motion to approve the October 12, 2023 minutes with one correction.  #1 under the Engineer’s report shall read: “PPL indicated that the 3 phase power extension to the Pumping Station site design”.  Reade seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
Melvin Stoltzfus, 221 Jalyn Drive, is requesting an additional EDU for temporary echo housing.  Noah indicated there is additional information needed.
Floyd made a motion to approve Resolution #2023-07, Authorized Official Resolution for Pumping Station Flow Metering.  The Resolution is necessary for the Authority to submit a Local Share Account grant application by November 30, 2023.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes.

The Authority reviewed the ninety (90) days of daily meter readings from Pequea Machine, 200 Jalyn Drive, Orlan Park Capital, 220 Jalyn Drive, and Lighthouse Vocational Services, 150 Orlan Road.  Jim made a motion to assess one (1) EDU to Orlan Park Capital.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.  The Authority agreed to allow Lighthouse Vocational Services to take an additional ninety (90) days of daily meter readings as they are researching ways to decrease their water usage.

Noah reported that the property owner at 117 Windsock Way recently constructed a patio that encroaches into the Authority’s existing sanitary sewer easement.  The Authority directed Solicitor Cassidy to draft a letter to Tom Neff, Zoning Officer indicating that the easement encroachment is not allowed.

Floyd made a motion to approve the 2024 meeting dates as follows: January 11, February 8, March 14, April 11, May 9, June 13, July 11, August 8, September 12, October 10, November 14, and December 12.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.
The Authority reviewed and discussed the 2024 draft budget.

Solicitor Cassidy will be issuing another lien against Kenneth and Shelly Hanna.

Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for October.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 82,500 gallons of bio-solids in October.

3. The hauled in waste was 318,500 gallons and $11,147.50 revenue was received in October.
4. Kinzer Avenue PSI pumping solutions came onsite on November 6th and started demolition.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  The Authority authorized award of General Construction Contract 1 to PSI Pumping Solutions, Inc. in the amount of $423,542.00 and Electrical Construction Contract 2 to A.N. Lynch, Co., Inc. in the amount of $253,000.00 at the August 2023 Authority meeting.  Becker distributed the contract and issued the Notice to Proceed on September 18, 2023.  Becker attended the preconstruction meeting on October 10, 2023 and continues with shop drawing review.

The contractor anticipates mobilizing to the site on November 6, 2023 and initiate demolition of the control building canopy and install new roofing.

PPL indicated that the 3-phase power extension design to the Pumping Station site design is complete and is being QA/QC reviewed.  Becker will continue to push PPL for a schedule for the extension.

Substantial Completion is June 2, 2024 and Final Completion is June 30, 2024.
2. York Building Products:  Becker attended a preconstruction meeting on August 14, 2023 and received shop drawings for review on September 6, 2023.  Construction is anticipated to commence the week of November 13, 2023.

3. Pumping Station Flow Metering:  Becker provided a letter to the Authority dated February 1, 2022 detailing recommended metering facilities at each remote pumping station along with estimated construction costs.  PADEP again commented on the lack of flow metering as part of the annual Chapter 94 Report review.  Becker recommendeds that the Authority consider submitting a Local Share Account (LSA) grant application for this project in the amount of $225,000.  Grant applications are due November 30, 2023.  
4. Garden Spot Village Ranck Road Project:  Sanitary sewer construction is complete up to 5-feet from each proposed building.  Air testing will be conducted after the piping is connected to the buildings.
5. 121 Jalyn Drive:  At the October 2023 Authority meeting, the Authority approved the sanitary sewer facility design conditioned upon final review of the submission.  Becker issued the final review letter dated October 24, 2023 detailing the remaining administrative items that need to be addressed by the developer.

6. Short Street Sanitary Sewer Extension:  Becker received an email the developer’s consultant questioning the process to obtain approval for installation of the low-pressure sanitary sewer extension along Route 23 east of Short Street.  Becker received sanitary sewer design submission and issued a review letter dated October 26, 2023.

7. NHBA 2024 Estimated Sewer Treatment Cost:  Becker received the NHBA 2024 estimated sewer treatment costs and agrees with the projections.  The Authority will realize an increase quarterly cost of approximately $2,341 over 2023 estimates.

Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for October: 33,819 gpd (compared to September’s 28,628 gpd and August’s 31,350 gpd).  Eastern Service Area average daily flows for October: 900 gpd (compared to September’s 1,185 gpd and August’s 3,948 gpd). 
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP:  Reported average daily flow for October: 12,873 gpd (compared to September’s 9,406 gpd and August’s 9,385 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for October: 69,773 gpd (compared to September’s 63,144 gpd and August’s 74,286 gpd).  Average total daily flow for October was above the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so no Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for October.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for October: 326,700 gpd (compared to September’s 324,100 gpd and August’s 332,600 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA:  Average daily recorded flows for October: 138,326 gpd (compared to September’s 142,317 gpd and August’s 139,313 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking:  No new EDU connections in October.  For 2023, a total of 5 EDU’s were purchased for 4 properties (5 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $  3,871.17
Project #3 - $38,874.76
The October receipts were:



Project #1 - $39,694.92
Project #3 - $195,048.97
Floyd made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3538 - #3544 for Project 1 in the amount of $26,574.80 and checks #7896 – #7916 for Project 3 in the amount of $437,278.66.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer, Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

